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MINUTE OF MEETING OF BRYDEKIRK PRIMARY PARENT COUNCIL 

HELD ON 12th MARCH 2013 AT 6.30 PM  
Present:

Mr C Archibald, Teaching Representative




Mr M Barnes, Co-opted Member




Mrs J Hunter, Parent Member
Mr P Rawcliffe, Parent Member

Mr A Simpson, Parent Member




Mrs P Robson, Clerk
Mrs N Turnbull, Head Teacher
Mr Simpson thanked everyone for attending the meeting.

1
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Mr McBain and Mr Simpson kindly agreed to chair the meeting.
2
MINUTE OF PREVIOUS MEETING


The minute of the meeting held on 13th November 2012 was approved as a true record.  Proposed by Mr Archibald and seconded by Mrs Hunter.
3       MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES

An up to date snagging list of building repairs would be compiled and 
Mr Simpson agreed to have a look around the school buildings.
A new camera has been installed at the GP Hall and covers the playing field.


The school handbook is now available online and on the school blog.  Copies are currently being printed by the Council Print Unit.

Health & Safety issues - no response from local Authority regarding the carpet in the GP hall and the issue of space available in the dining room.

School lunches – matters have improved and staff are watching pupils over lunchtime to make sure they eat all of their lunch

Road safety – traffic has improved but some parents and childminders continue to drive along School Street.  A reminder would be issued.

4 CHAIRMAN’S REPORT & CORRESPONDENCE
Nothing to report as Mr McBain was unable to attend this meeting and sent his apologies.
5 HEAD TEACHER’S REPORT
	•
	Visit to the Church on 14th November, very successful and good feedback.  Thank you to Rev Pickles for his planning of our visit. There is a display in the entrance.


	•
	Book fair seemed very successful on 22 November, raised ??? to help build up our accelerated reading programme.  Mr Archibald and myself have still to list the appropriate books – on our to do list.


	•
	Thank you to Mr McBain for the school photographs, we raised £474 for our school funds.  Really appreciated and a great boost to our funds.


	•
	Rag bags collected on 6th December raised £550 for PFA funds.  The sheds  have been tidied out and the bench kindly installed by the Rotary.  Mr Brodie organised this and thanks to him for all his work.  This has given more space, well worth continuing with rag bags and probably have another pick up before end of this session.


	•
	Christmas trip again very successful, even smoother than last year, weather improved.  Thanks to Mrs Robson for organising this and for all the staff helping.  Ice bowl was very good and all pupils enjoyed tuition from a member of the ice hockey team.


	•
	Unfortunately carol singing around village was cancelled due to bad weather.  However the carol singing at Hetland was very successful and raised over £100.  Was busier than last year and received good feedback.



	•
	The open afternoon was a great success and parents enjoyed working with pupils in P4-P7 class.  In P1-P3 class parents enjoyed learning about our new maths resources.


	•
	The Christmas Eve service once again was enjoyed by all and thanks to all staff and pupils for giving up this evening to come to church.  All the work involved and preparation, especially Mr Archibald for his work and time in editing the pupils’ work.


	•
	Noted that we now have a large number of clubs, lacrosse, football, art, drama and lunchtime gymnastics.  All are well supported and thank you to staff in giving up their time. 



	•
	Fit for girls seems to be a very good cluster activity from feedback given to Mrs Mannall, all very positive.



	•
	Enrolment – we have had 4 pupils enrol after tours of the school, 2 outwith catchment.  Projected roll is 29.


	•
	P C Sidebottom has been visiting our school to help us deliver the curriculum.  Danger Strangers with P1-P3 and drug awareness with P7 class.  Nurse Henderson has also visited to help us with areas of Health and Well Being.

 

	•
	Cross country is set for tomorrow and we wish all the pupils taking part best of luck.  Thank you to Mr Archibald and Mr Simpson for all their help in training the pupils.

Curling tournament, P7, at Lockerbie Ice Rink on 20th March

Springfield football tournament on 30th April

Mr Archibald is taking P7s to Lockerbie Manor for a residential trip, 17th to 19th April.


	•
	Mrs Bands – may have noticed on our blog, has written and published a book based on stories she told the P1-P3 class when she was a support teacher here.  Thank you to pupils and Mrs Bands to make this time into a book, we have purchased 2 copies for the school.



	•
	MMS Evening is still set to help parents share in their childrens’ learning, 6.30 pm on 21st March.



	•
	We have started to work with pupils, P1-P7 on various topics organising the pupils into their houses to discuss and decide on various issues, led by Mr Archibald.  Using our suggestion box we have discussed playground rules, all school health and well being targets with awards to pupils who have achieved them, rated by own peers, healthy Tuck Shop run as an enterprise project and how we would use ipads to use in our learning.  The idea that the pupils voted as the best was the one that has ensured that we are going to get enough for all the class (possibly around £7000).  Alan Cameron and Professor Stephen Heppell visited the school and talked with pupils and decided they would use this emerging technology to promote learning – great achievement for the school and a great resource.  We are all so pleased with this good news.



	•
	Lastly, Mrs Robson is in the middle of organising a trip to Edinburgh Zoo on 13th May, train from Lockerbie and bus to and from zoo, as part of our topic work.  This is a dry run for a trip we are planning for 13th November to take pupils to Edinburgh Playhouse to see the Lion King.



	•
	Curriculum Swimming – 10th to 21st June – 15 pupils attending

Unfortunately we have been unable to book Annan Swimming Pool for a 10 week block.  Looking at alternatives at the moment.




6
INFORMATION EVENING


A Maths Makes Sense information evening has been arranged for Thursday 21st March at 6.30 pm in the school.  All parents and new parents have been invited.  This new programme has been used very successfully in the classroom and pupils are working well together.
7
CLUSTER WORKING REVIEW


A number of parents and Parent Council members attended meetings at Newington Primary which were arranged to discuss proposals for the above before a full Committee decision would be made in May 2013.  Discussion ensued on information received at these meetings.   Members were advised that any proposals would be introduced slowly and various options were available.  A number of Head Teachers of small schools were due to retire in the next few years and there are proposals to cluster small schools together.  One Head Teacher would be appointed to head the cluster schools and a number of (possibly 42) principal teachers would be appointed.  Members discussed implications for Brydekirk Primary should the school be clustered with another school.  Concerns were raised about one Head Teacher running 2 schools; budget implications; current resources in school; school trips; monies raised by PFA committee which had been used to purchase equipment and resources; concerns about current school staff; possible school closure in the future.  

After lengthy discussions it was agreed to write to the Authority stating that Brydekirk Primary did not wish to be clustered with another school.  Mr Simpson agreed to organise this.  An open meeting would be arranged for all parents and members of the community to gain their views.  Mr Simpson would contact Councillor Carruthers to invite him to attend this meeting.  
8
PFA REPORT

Scholastic Book Fair raised over £300 to be used to purchase books.  The carol singing at Hetland was a success and the possibility of singing over 2 days this year was discussed.  
9
ANY OTHER COMPETENT BUSINESS

Mrs Hunter asked if the school would be organising a girls football tournament.  This would be looked into further in the future.
10
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 14th May 2013 at 6.30 pm in the school.    
The meeting closed at 9.10 pm.

